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FROM  THE PRINCIPAL 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Tuesday 28 November 
Kinder — Grade 2 Athletics Carnival 
 

Wednesday 29 November 
Grade 6 Excursion to Hollybank 
 

Thursday 30 November 
Kinder Excursion to Hagley Farm 

Esk Bank End of Year Performance 

School Association Meeting 
 

Monday 4 December 
Volunteers’ Morning Tea 
 

Tuesday 5 December 
Grade 1/2 Excursion to Princess Theatre  
 

Friday 8 December 
Final Launching into Learning at Tailrace Park 
 

Tuesday 12 December 
Grade 6 Presentation Evening 
 

Wednesday 13 December 
Reports go home with students 
 

Thursday 14 December 
Prep Excursion to Riverbend/Bunnings 
 

Friday 15 December 
Grade 6 Paver Laying 
 

Tuesday 19 December 
Meet the 2024 Teachers 

School Association Christmas Carols 
 

Thursday 21 December 
Last day for students 
 

 

 

TERM DATES 2023 

Term 4 
Monday 16 October to Thursday 21 December 

Trevallyn Primary School 

Our Volunteers 

2023 should be known as ‘The Year of Appreciation’. 

Our school community is known nationally for the 

contributions we make to our wider community. The 

‘Be Brave and Shave’ is our big signature event for 

making a difference to others. Over the years, we have 

raised nearly $180 000, that’s ONE HUNDRED AND 

EIGHTY THOUSAND DOLLARS. Amazing! We love 

the propensity for giving. 
 

Our School Association members are invaluable to our 

community. The events and activities held year-in, year-

out are organised by a small group of committed 

volunteers. Our students have benefited greatly from 

this work - and so have we, the adult community 

members of Trevallyn. The focus on connection, 

excellence and community is second to none. Our 

School Association is held as one of the best 

organisations in the State. To all our committee 

members, volunteers in the canteen and the uniform 

shop - Thank you. To all our volunteers for  

our fundraisers, event, excursions and  

morning reading. 

Thank you. 



BUT… we are in danger of relying on a few people. We have been calling for volunteers all year and we still 

need your support. We know families have many commitments (including work). If you have a spare hour or 

two a fortnight, we ask you to put your hand up. You may have noticed we had to reduce the canteen 

menu? This is because we cannot sustain the wonderful variety of homemade food without volunteers. We 

also have our major community event coming up, Christmas on the Hill. 

Let me save you some time. If you can give an hour or two, please copy and paste the following email so that 

we can have an abundance of volunteers for the last run to the end of the year. 
 

*Email for canteen* 

Hi School Association  

I would love to volunteer for the canteen. I can come in for… an hour… two hours (delete one). 

I am available on Wednesday (add dates or delete) 

Thursday (add dates or delete) 

Friday (add dates or delete) 

Kind regards (add your name) 
 

*Email for Christmas on the Hill* keep or delete as applicable 

Dear School Association  

I would love to volunteer for Christmas on the Hill.  

I am available before the event to help with ticket (wrist band) distribution, mornings at drop off work best 

for me (keep or delete) afternoons at pick up work best for me (keep or delete), I am happy to distribute 

wrist bands at the event. 

I am a qualified first aider and would like to volunteer on the evening for half an hour/ an hour. 
 

I am happy to support serving food for half an hour/ an hour. 
 

I am happy to support with packing up at the end of the event. 

Kind regards  

(add your name) 

Please copy and paste to trevallyn.primary@decyp.tas.gov.au and tps.association@outlook.com.au  
 

The importance of connection 

Our community is so special and represents the true essence of “it takes a village”. A “how are you?”, “it’s 

great to see you” goes a long way. 
 

Take care and thanks Trevallyn! 

 

Louise Corrigan 

Principal 

Trevallyn Primary  

 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL.. 
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PARAMEDICS VISIT  

On Tuesday 21 November the Kinder and Prep students were very excited as to have visit from Jade, Rob 

and Andrew who are Paramedics. They talked to the children about how they connect with and help our 

community. The children were able to see the equipment and look through an ambulance. Of course they 

were fascinated by the flashing lights and loud sirens. Thank you Jade, Rob and Andrew for helping as find 

out more about people who help in our community. 



BASKETBALL TOURNAMENT 

Congratulations to all Grade 3-4 and 5-6 students for their outstanding participation in the basketball 

tournaments. It was amazing to see students competing hard and developing their teamwork throughout the 

tournament. We would like to thank all families for supporting students to participate. We received some 

great feedback from other parents and coaches about the way our students represented themselves with 

great sportsmanship and respect. Well done to everyone involved! A special thanks to all the coaches for 

giving up their time and making both weekends such a huge success. We are looking forward to having even 

more teams enter next year, it is always a great weekend for our students and families!  



BASKETBALL TOURNAMENT 



LSSSA SWIMMING 

On Friday 10 November our Grade 5-6 Swimming team travelled to the Riverside Pool to compete in the 

Division 1 LSSSA swimming carnival. It was a closely contested carnival with our students showcasing their 

outstanding swimming in many races across the day! A special mention to the Grade 5 boys who managed to 

win all 4 races in the Freestyle, along with Charlie and Flynn first across the line in all of their swimming 

races- an amazing achievement. We managed 4th place on the day, only 2 points behind Riverside and 20 

points behind Punchbowl. Congratulations to East Launceston for taking out the carnival with some 

outstanding results. Well done to all students involved; they did such an amazing job supporting everyone 

and swimming their best. They should all be very proud. 

It has been an exciting  couple of week for our Grade 6 leavers, with the arrival of their shirts. This was the first year 

students designed their own through a new design and voting process. We think they look fab! This is just the 

beginning of the exciting end of year activities for Grade 6.  

GRADE 6 LEAVERS’ SHIRTS 



BANDANA SALES 

We are selling bandanas for Canteen Australia from 8.30-9am and 2.45-3.15pm. Bandanas are $5 each and 

can be paid by cash or QR code on your phone. We will be located outside the front office for sales.  

PARENTING IN AN UNSTEADY WORLD WEBINAR 

The world has transformed over the past 80+ years, presenting new challenges for parents and their 

children. Amid rapid change and an overwhelming amount of advice, it's natural to seek guidance on 

providing the best support. But how do you choose the right path in this ever-changing world?  

Join Developmental Psychologist, Professor Melanie Zimmer-Gembeck, as she delves into the history of 
parenting studies and narratives. Explore the impact of complex parenting practices on a child's 

development and uncover five fresh challenges for parents and parenting support programs. Learn how we 

can cope and thrive as parents, and a community, in today's unsteady world. 

Select tickets | Parenting in an Unsteady World | Humanitix   

https://www.facebook.com/CanteenAus?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWg9by-ZUjA7jvitwnjkyTpK9Bcpt5eMOwxhil-_i78BF8yMn8RJwiPl5gs25ybS9RZtKA8Si3Ano3XQbPHUcJPAkX0GyULQwi6WzCRJKUeXn0lpjSO4ypl9rhzasri9LdjRVy_HmOXNcgfPcaRStJrixqwe_n7TdlJ5pmunGnjPMoLIipMuwHmWlYBqlI4M9ZWC7hq-4p5-XZ7
https://events.humanitix.com/parenting-in-an-uncertain-world/tickets?c=infostream




AMENDED CANTEEN MENU 

 



LAUNCHING INTO LEARNING (LIL) TERM 4 

Please find below the outline of LiL sessions for Term 4. Session 1 is the preferred time for those children who will be 

attending Kindergarten in 2024. These are called Pre-Kinder Sessions. Session 2 is catered for children from Birth – 3 

years. These are called Toddler Sessions. During Term 4 we also hold Orientation Sessions for our Pre-Kinder 

children. These are marked clearly on the calendar in red. It is important to note that Toddler Sessions will be 

changed to 9.00 am on these days only. We hope this does not inconvenience any families. If you have any questions, 

please email our office on trevallyn.primary@decyp.tas.gov.au or phone 63319657. 
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Trevallyn Primary School 

CONTACT DETAILS 

55 Gorge Road 

Trevallyn  Tas  7250  

Phone  03 6331 9657  

Email  trevallyn.primary@decyp.tas.gov.au  

Kinder are seeking 

donations of school 

trackpants in sizes 4 or 6! 
 

Please drop any donations 

at the office. 

PREP - GRADE 2 CLASS AWARDS  - WEDNESDAY 15 NOVEMBER 2023 

PREP-C Finlay F, Elliot D, Oliver W, Sonny B 1-2OC Arjuna C, Hope G, Sophia M, Clover G 

PREP-S Max D, Jackson N, Enya C, Ethan H 1-2RS Sam M, Ella V,  Leo M, James B 

1-2H Paddy L, Luci W, River S, Charlie B 1-2S Clancy D, Declan H, Evie S, Pearl B 

1-2N Franklin B, Archie F, Fredrik G, Mirabelle H   

Congratulations to all these students. 

We are seeking donations of native flowers for the 

Grade 6 Celebration Evening on Tuesday 12 

December. Donations can be left at the office from 

Monday 13 December. If you have any skills in flower 

arrangement please let Miss Birtwhistle know via 

email alix.birtwhistle@decyp.tas.gov.au 

RAPID ANTIGEN 

TESTS AVAILABLE 

AT THE OFFICE  

LOST PROPERTY 

The lost property box is still overflowing. Please 

check for missing items.  

NATIVE FLOWER DONATION 


